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SUBJECT:   Briefing on project to restore the Issaquah section of the Burlington Northern railroad line and operate a trolley to convey passengers to and from key locations in Issaquah and beyond.
SUMMARY:   The Issaquah Trolley Project is an effort by Issaquah civic leadership and historic preservation supporters to restore the old Burlington Northern railroad line that runs from the historic Northern Pacific Railway Depot on Front Street in Issaquah to the boat launch at Lake Samammish, and to place an historic trolley in operation on the line.  The trolley would be intended both as a civic icon and tourist attraction, and as a means of transportation through heavily-traveled portions of the city and its surroundings.  
The Issaquah Trolley Project is being led by a group of volunteers associated with the Issaquah Historical Society.  Progress to date includes the earlier restoration of the Northern Pacific Railroad Depot,  formation of an Issaquah Valley Trolley (IVT) executive committee, the purchase of one mile of track by the city, the leasing of an historic trolley car for 18 months from the city of Yakima, and the operation of the trolley line (5000 riders carried for 28 weekends through December 2001).  Plans for 2002 have included the purchase of a trolley car for continuing operations, launching of a capital campaign, installation of crossing signals, and negotiating with King County for restoration of track north past Microsoft and Siemens campuses to Lake Sammamish State Park.
The 18-month run of the trolley car leased from Yakima is now complete, and project sponsors have undertaken a search for a permanent trolley car to place on the line.  In July, the project sponsors announced that they had located an appropriate trolley car available from the City of San Francisco.  The car, built in 1930, is of Italian design and construction, used by the city of Milan, Italy; it was purchased by San Francisco in the late 1980s, and is now being phased out of the line.  The Issaquah Valley Historical Society recently made an offer to San Francisco for the car, and it has been accepted.  Fund raising for the purchase, transport and refurbishment of the car is the next step for project sponsors.  It is hoped that the car will be operating in the spring of 2003.
ATTACHMENTS:  

1. Issaquah Valley Trolley introductory letter 

2. Issaquah Valley Trolley watercolor depiction 

3. Issaquah Valley Trolley Route map

